























MINUTES OF SPECIAL TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 


AUGUST 27, 1998, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT





PURPOSE:  TO DISCUSS THE EMS ACTING DIRECTOR EVALUATION, THE APPOINTMENT OF AN EMS DIRECTOR, THE EMS BILLING POLICY AND ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY COME BEFORE THE BOARD.





PRESENT:  SCHMIDT, NORRIS, PARKER, LEECH, HUBBELL


ABSENT:  NONE





The meeting was convened at 9:05 a.m. by Supervisor Schmidt.





1)  RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE INTERVIEW COMMITTEE:  Letter of August 26, 1998 from the interview committee to the Board regarding Dorland was read which, although recognizing his enthusiasm for the EMS and his having some of the qualities required to be a director, recommended he not be appointed EMS Director due to his lack of experience as a licensed EMT.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the recommendation of the interview committee.





Letter of August 25 from the interview committee to the Board was read, which recommended Kip Ditlow be appointed EMS Director effective immediately.  The Ditlow evaluation was discussed.  It was agreed that #5 on page 3 should be changed to read "He has worked with the Billing Coordinator and the billings seem to be operating fairly smoothly.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the recommendation of the interview committee.  Roll call vote:  Aye- Leech, Parker, Schmidt, Norris, Hubbell.  Nay-None.





2)  EMS BILLING POLICY:  There was lengthy discussion regarding the billing policy submitted by the Township Attorneys.  The recommendation was made by Norris to form a committee charged with the task of gathering information from those persons who are experienced and knowledgeable, review the information and  then bring their recommendations to the Board.  Norris proposed an  idea where everyone serviiced by the ambulance would be billed.  The bills going to anyone in the Special Assessment District would be marked "paid in full" which they could then submit to their insurance companies for reimbursement to the extent of their coverage.  It would bring no more money to the Township but it would offset the taxes they are paying.   Parker presented a breakdown of the tax payers by percentage of how many were in certain dollar categories.  After some discussion, Norris stressed she was just offering an idea, not supporting it..  Leech recommended all persons serviced by the ambulance be billed, but bills would not be sent to Township residents.  The EMS billing coordinator would bill the insurance carrier, medicare or medicaid.  Any balance due after payment would be marked "Paid By Special Assessment:".  If a resident did not have insurance, the bill would be marked "Paid by Special Assessment".  Non-residents would be billed for deductibles and co-pays.  After discussion, the Board recessed to contact the MTA and Township Attorneys for their comments.  The attornies requested time to consider and further discussion by the Board was postponed.





3)  EMS RADIOS:  It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to accept Ditlow's recommendation to purchase the radio system for the ambulance from OTEC as per their quotation #13541 dated 8/24/98 in the amount of $4203 to be paid from Capital Improvements  in the Ambulance Fund.





4)  ORGANIZATIONAL STRUCTURE:  Schmidt submitted a proposed EMS organizational structure flow chart which would place a Public Safety Director between the EMS Director and the Township Board as he feels there is a need for the Fire Chief and the EMS Director to have someone to confer with in dealing with issues that may or may not be within the department head's responsibility.  There was discussion.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and failed to pass 4-1 to accept the proposed organizational structure.





5)  CONCERNS OF THE PUBLIC:  Inquiry was made of status of the EMS Deputy Director.  Ditlow is going to post a notice of vacancy for three weeks. The interview committee will interview interested candidates.  Parker was appointed as an alternate to the present committee consisting of Schmidt, Norris and Ditlow.





6)  CONCERNS OF THE BOARD:  The hall and office cleaning was discussed.  Leech will be looking into alternatives.





There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.





Doris Leech


Township Clerk


